
THE PORTSMOUTH CITY COUNCIL (VARIOUS ROADS) (DISABLED PERSONS’ PARKING 
PLACES AND AMENDMENTS) (NO. 39) ORDER 2018 
Notice is hereby given that Portsmouth City Council on 22 May 2018 made the above Order 
under sections 32, 35 and 36 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.  The order 
comes into operation on 5 June 2018 and the effect will be as follows: 
 
A) DISABLED PERSONS’ PARKING BAYS* (MINIMUM 5-METRE LENGTH) 
Burlington Road (outside no. 33)    Chesterfield Road (outside no. 54) 
Childe Square (outside no. 44)    Credenhill Road (outside no. 3)  
Eastfield Road (outside no. 189)    Essex Road (outside no. 28) 
Freshwater Road (outside no. 41)    Gladys Avenue (outside no. 8) 
Haslemere Road (outside Cornwell Court)  Lime Grove (within layby outside no.104) 
London Avenue (outside no. 20)    Mafeking Road (outside no. 46)   
Oxford Road (outside no. 59)    Powerscourt Road (outside no. 109) 
Queens Road (outside no. 38)    Sudbury Road (outside no. 13)  
Totland Road (outside no. 12)    Wallington Road (outside no. 42)  
Wesley Grove (outside no. 74)    Whitecliffe Avenue (outside no. 34) 
 
B) DISABLED PERSONS' PARKING BAY*: MONDAY-SATURDAY 8.30AM-6PM 
Randolph Road  (alongside no.56 Hewett Rd - the MS therapy centre - next to existing bay) 
 
C) CHANGE OF DISABLED BAY OPERATION FROM 24 HOURS TO MON-SAT 8.30AM-6PM 
Randolph Road  (the existing bay alongside no.56 Hewett Road)     
 
* Only vehicles displaying a Blue Badge or relevant permit issued by the Council may park at 
these locations. 
   
D) REMOVAL OF DISABLED PERSONS' PARKING BAYS (NO LONGER REQUIRED) 
Collington Crescent (alongside no. 21)   Ewart Road (outside no.11) 
Inverness Road (outside no. 64)    Lynn Road (outside no. 59) 
Methuen Road (outside no. 137)    Milton Road (outside no. 129) 
          
A copy of the Order is available to view on Portsmouth City Council’s website - visit 
www.portsmouth.gov.uk and search 'traffic regulation orders 2018'.  
 
If you wish to question the validity of the Order, or of any provision contained in it, on the 
grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on 
the grounds that any requirement of that Act, or any instrument made under it, has not been 
complied with in relation to the Order, you may within 6 weeks from 22 May 2018 apply to the 
High Court for this purpose. 
 
Pam Turton, Assistant Director of Transport, Environment and Business Support 
Portsmouth City Council, Civic Offices, Guildhall Square, Portsmouth PO1 2NE 

http://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/

